
El Camino College 
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council 

November 30, 2022 
 

Attendees:  Stephanie Bennett, Mike Blada, Rebecca Donegan, Amy Hanoa, Arnold Jackson, Mitchell Kekauoha 

The meeting started at 1:00 p.m. 
 
The minutes from August 31, 2022 were approved. 
 
Updates: 
Mike B. – He checked the stop signs in Lot H.  Because of the angle they are on, you can’t really see the 
stop signs that well. The roadway isn’t flat and angles down. They may need a little brightening up but 
aren’t in bad shape. 
Facilities had blacked out the lines in the section where the roadway looked one-way in front of 
Humanities.  If the committee still sees it as an issue, he recommends an email be sent to Facilities to 
have it repaved and sealed.   
Right now, it seems fine as the markings are down the middle and it looks two-way. 
 
Winter & Spring Student Parking Permits 
Student parking will be free for the winter session and spring semester.  The administration is concerned 
about low enrollment, so they will continue free parking to encourage more enrollment.   
 
Campus Roadway at Crenshaw and Manhattan Beach Blvd. 
When travelling north on the campus roadway parallel to Crenshaw, there are tree roots sticking up at 
the first stop sign headed towards Manhattan Beach Boulevard.  The road is uneven and you would have 
to get in the opposite lane to go around the roots.  Is it possible to smooth it out?  Mitchell will put in a 
work order. 
 
Mike B. added that the city is currently smoothing their side of Crenshaw and the sidewalks that run all 
along the length of the college due to tree roots. They are only doing their side. The west side of the 
roadway past the sidewalk is our property.  Not only on the Crenshaw side, but many of the roadways 
on campus need repair. A work order or a letter from the committee or police department addressing 
the roadways as a safety issue may help for the funding of campus roadways as it is a $5-8 million dollar 
project. 
 
Roundtable 
Mike B. – The bollards around campus are being removed and are not being put back.  Can the cadets 
help put them back when they see it? Mitchell will talk with the cadets. 
 
Amy – Before and when winter session begins, MarComm will send out reminders for the students to 
park in student parking lots only. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:24 pm. 


